AFASTRIA SUNNYSIDE HOSPITAL

June 7, 2018 i

Janis Sigman, Manager

Certificate of Need Program CERTIFICATE OF NFED PROGRA
Department of Health " DerARIMENT OF HEALTH
P.O. Box 47852

Olympia, WA 98504-7852

Dear Ms. Sigman:

In accordance with WAC 246-310-080, Sunnyside Community Hospital Association (Astria Sunnyside)
here within submits a letter of intent proposing to establish a 10 bed PPS-exempt rehabilitation unit). In

conformance with WAC, the following information is provided:

1. A Description of the Extent of Services Proposed:

Astria Sunnyside Hospital is a 25 bed Critical Access Hospital (CAH). Astria Sunnyside Hospital is
already the holder of an approved CN to establish a 10 bed PPS exempt acute rehabilitation unit at its
current location (1016 Tacoma Ave, Sunnyside, WA 98944). Astria Sunnyside Hospital now proposes
to open the 10 bed PPS-exempt rehabilitation unit in its proposed replacement hospital (1780 and 1790
Alexander Road, Sunnyside, WA 98944). We have been advised by the CN Program that this change
in address requires a new CN application. No other changes are proposed to the approved CN.

2. Estimated Cost of the Proposed Project:

The estimated capital expenditure is $3.6 million.

3. Description of the Service Area;

Sunnyside is located in the lower Yakima Valley. For purposes of the CN Program’s bed need
methodology, we understand that our service area is Yakima County. However, we anticipate the actual
service area to be larger and include portions of Kittitas, Klickitat Counties and Benton Counties.

Thank you for your interest in this matter. Please contact me directly with any questions.

T st

rian Gibbons,
Chief Executive Officer

P.O. Box 719 | Sunnyside, WA 98944 | 509.837.1500 | www.astria.health
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Dear Ms. Sigman:
In accordance with WAC 246-310-080, Sunnyside Community Hospital Association (Astria Sunnyside)
here within submits a letter of intent proposing to establish a 10 bed PPS-exempt rehabilitation unit). In

conformance with WAC, the following information is provided:

[. A Description of the Extent of Services Proposed:

Astria Sunnyside Hospital is a 25 bed Critical Access Hospital (CAH). Astria Sunnyside Hospital is
already the holder of an approved CN to establish a 10 bed PPS exempt acute rehabilitation unit at its
current location (1016 Tacoma Ave, Sunnyside, WA 98944). Astria Sunnyside Hospital now proposes
to open the 10 bed PPS-exempt rehabilitation unit in its proposed replacement hospital (1780 and 1790
Alexander Road, Sunnyside, WA 98944). We have been advised by the CN Program that this change
in address requires a new CN application. No other changes are proposed to the approved CN.

2. Estimated Cost of the Proposed Project:

The estimated capital expenditure is $4.75 million.

3. Description of the Service Area:

Sunnyside is located in the lower Yakima Valley. For purposes of the CN Program’s bed need
methodology, we understand that our service area is Yakima County. However, we anticipate the actual
service area to be larger and include portions of Kittitas, Klickitat Counties and Benton Counties.

Thank you for your interest in this matter. Please contact me directly with any questions.

Sincerely, 3 7
ér

ian Gibbons,
Chief Executive Officer

P.O. Box 719 | Sunnyside, WA 98944 | 509.837.1500 | www.astria.health



